
01/13/2009 OVERISEL TOWNSHIP
        Meeting Notes for 1/13/2009

The regular monthly meeting of the Overisel Township Board was held Tuesday, Jan. 13, 2009 at 7:30 
pm. in the Overisel Township Hall. Harv Jipping was absent.
The meeting was called to order by supervisor Russ Van Dam and he opened with prayer.

The minutes of the Dec 9, 2008 board meeting were read for approval.

The monthly financial statement was presented.

Fire Chief Ron Horsting gave the fire run report.

Tom Flokstra gave a fire board report – still receiving quotes for a fire truck.

Commissioner Paul Van Eck discussed county activities- gave annual Road Commission 
Report and WEMET annual report.

A new Stop Ahead sign will be placed on 38th  near 142nd Ave.

Consumers Power has backed off on changing the free heat agreement with the township and 
people within the township.

The Bentheim Warning Siren will finally be hooked up by Consumers Energy.

The culvert on 144th Ave. will likely be replaced with an eight foot round cement culvert 
dropped a little deeper to accommodate the width of the stream. 

      1.  A motion was made by Pat Reuschel and supported by Tom Flokstra to pay the bills as 
presented. Motion Carried.

       2.   A motion was made by Pat Reuschel and supported by Renee Hop that the meeting stand       
adjourned.  Motion Carried.

The next meeting of the Overisel Township Board will be held Tuesday, Feb. 10, 2009 at 
7:30 pm in the Overisel Township hall.

Renee Hop, Clerk


